
PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

August 15, 2012

The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on August 15, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Gregory Aucoin, Thomas Ackel, Deborah Garber, Joseph Foret, and Duane Lodrigue in attendance.  Joe Jones, William Pecoraro and R. Scott Melancon were absent.

Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Commander Blake Welborn and Chief Mark Emerson, United States Coast Guard (USCG); Anh Nguyen, Sarah Nash and Brad Inman, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District; Michael Hebert, Customs and Border Protection; Clay Braud, GSE Associates, LLC; April Dykes, Weston Solutions; Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Jonathan Hird and Maarten Kluijver, Moffatt & Nichol; along with members of the media and general public.

It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of July 09, 2012 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  

It was moved by Mr. Foret and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of July, 2012 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of July, 2012 be paid.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mrs. Garber presented the 2012/2013 budget that had been previously emailed, faxed or otherwise delivered to the Board.  It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mrs. Garber that the 2012/2013 budget be adopted and the resolution below and expenditures of the funds in 2012/2013 be authorized in accordance with the budget presented.  
RESOLUTION


A resolution providing for the adoption of the 2012/2013 budget for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”).


WHEREAS,  this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) deems it necessary and proper to prepare and adopt a budget with defined goals on revenues and expenses for the fiscal year beginning July 1st, 2012 through June 30, 2013,


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District does hereby approve the budget presented and adopts it as an Operating Budget of Revenues and Expenditures for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, and ending June 30, 2013;


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Board that the detailed estimate of Revenues and Expenditures for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, and ending June 30, 2013 presented this evening, be and the same is hereby adopted to serve as an Operating Budget for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, during the same period.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Board that the detailed estimate of Revenues and Expenditures for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, and ending June 30, 2013 presented this evening, be and the same is hereby declared to operate as an appropriation of the amount therein set forth within the terms of the budget classification.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Board that any deviations of budgetary amendments require the approval of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District Board.
WHEREUPON, the motion was put to a roll call vote and the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:  Jerry Gauthier, Thomas Ackel, Deborah B. Garber, Joseph Foret, Duane Lodrigue, 

NAYS:  Gregory Aucoin
ABSENT: Joe Jones, William Pecoraro, R. Scott Melancon

John Augman and members of the Howard family who are or have rented property from the Port, expressed their concerns regarding future plans for the property.  Mr. Bourgeois assured Mr. Augman that the matter would be reviewed.


Cindy Cutrera reported that during the month of July she visited 30 various facilities; attended several local and regional organizational luncheons; attended three meetings in Lafayette involving activities with Acadiana Regional Development District; attended the PAL Conference planning meeting, which will be held March 6-8, 2013; and attended Coast Guard Day.

Blake Welborn thanked Mrs. Cutrera and Board members for attending Coast Guard Day; while Mark Emerson thanked them for the new boat launch. Mr. Hoffpauir asked about the return of the M/V Axe and was informed it would arrive hopefully by the end of October.

Sarah Nash reported:  (i) surveys and borings of Crew Boat Cut are complete and Plans and Specifications for the rock dike will be prepared by September 28th.  The rock dike is scheduled for construction in FY13, contingent upon funding and execution of a cost share agreement.  (ii) The draft Partnership Agreement is being reviewed by MVN-OC and once the final agreement is approved by all levels of USACE, a draft will be provided to the Port for their review and comments; (iii) the final report on the demonstration project was sent out today for final comments; (iv) current focus is on an intense survey program which is to be conducted in association with the upcoming dredging contract to better define the evolution of shoal material in the channel.

Anh Nguyen reported that:  (i) currently the dredge in the Bar is working; (ii) Atchafalaya Bay dredging has been awarded to Weeks Marine with Notice to Proceed issued on August 7th; (iii) Berwick Bay dredge is expected to be completed by 2nd week of September.

Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) the parking lot improvements is still within the lien period of 45 days, so a final payment application will be submitted at next month’s meeting; (ii) a substantial completion inspection was held last Thursday for the HVAC project; (iii) Payment Application No. 1, in the amount of $65,313.00, was submitted by Coastal Mechanical Contractors and certified by GSE/Providence Engineering.  Mr. Lodrigue moved to authorize Mr. Gauthier to execute Certificate of Substantial Completion, in accordance with following resolution and payment to Coastal Mechanical Contractors in the amount of $65,313.00, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel and carried unanimously.  
RESOLUTION


A Resolution providing for the acceptance of wok performed by Coastal Mechanical Contractors, in accordance with the Certificate of Substantial Completion for the “HVAC Modifications, Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, Morgan City, Louisiana”


WHEREAS, by contract dated May 11, 2012, the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District did award a contract to Coastal Mechanical Contractors for the “HVAC Modifications, Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, Morgan City, Louisiana” as will be seen by reference to said contract which is recorded under Entry No. 312823 of the records of ST. Mary Parish, Louisiana, and

WHEREAS, the work performed under this contract has been inspected and authorized representatives of the Owner, Engineer and Contractor.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District does hereby accept the work performed in accordance with the contract plans and specifications and the Certificate of Substantial Completion, effective as of the date of the recording of this Resolution and does authorize and direct the Clerk of Court and Ex-Officio Recorder of Mortgages of St. Mary Parish, Louisiana to note this acceptance thereof in the margin of the inscription of said contract under Entry No. 312823 of the records of St. Mary Parish, Louisiana. 

Maarten Kluijver reported that:  (i) They are in close contact with the Army Corps of Engineers with regards to the dredge in the Bar and have already received some preliminary data from the District with initial analysis showing that the fluid mud has been highly compacted resulting in shoaling of the bar channel; (ii) a follow up meeting will be held to determine exact surveying times;  (iii) they are meeting with Tim Welp (from USACE ERDC) on Friday to discuss the current knowledge on navigable depth in terms of research and current use in industry and how to best set up measurements for the sailing trials; (iv) they will be meeting with Frida Zifteh from Nortek to discuss placing a monitoring station in the ABC; (v) they are coordinating with Terrebonne Parish on the Long Distance Sediment Pipeline For Beneficial Use and the program they are running.  Mr. Hoffpauir noted that he receives a dredging report daily that he forwards to Maarten.

Michael Knobloch reported that:  (i) on August 9th, the 1st draw down of port security grant funds was made in the amount of $371,070.00 and direct deposited into our bank account today;  (ii) on August 10th, a meeting was held with representatives of the four subgrantees regarding ROF announcements and the grant process; (iii) the Port has not been approved to draw on funds for its project yet because approval of the Environmental and Historical Preservation certification form is more extensive and complex due to the fact that our project comprises of elements that require attaching cameras to light poles and buildings.

Mr. Knobloch submitted Subgrantee Agreements with the St. Mary Parish Sheriff, City of Morgan City Police and Fire Departments for approval by the Board.  Mr. Ackel moved that the agreements be approved and that Mr. Gauthier be authorized to execute these agreements, which motion was seconded by Mr. Foret, and approved by the Board, with Mr. Aucoin and Mrs. Garber abstaining.

April Dykes reported that:  (i) Gray Construction requested that the Board pay for one additional month of Builder’s Risk Insurance that Gray incurred during the Boat Launch project; even though substantial completion had been signed.  (ii) She has not received from Gray Construction a payment application for Change Order 6 in the amount of $402.52, which will be paid next month.

Mr. Aucoin moved to expand the agenda, followed by Mr. Foret’s seconding, which passed unanimously to include consideration of a Letter of No Objection on behalf of St. Mary Parish for improvements to Marcel Boat Launch Facility.  Mr. Aucoin then moved to authorize Mr. Hoffpauir to execute said Letter of No Objection, which was seconded by Mr. Foret and passed unanimously.


With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.

Attest:
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Thomas M. Ackel, Secretary 
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